
Skagit County Fire District 9

16818 W. Big Lake Blvd

Mount Vernon, WA 98274

Meeting Minutes

May 13th, 2024
The meeting of the Board of Fire Commissioners of Skagit County Fire District #9 was called to order at 6:32 p.m. (1832) by Commissioner Hudson.  The next business meeting is scheduled for Monday, June 10th, 2024 at 6:30 p.m. (1830).  Present were Commissioner Hudson, Commissioner Pidduck, Commissioner Anderson, Chief Berg, BC Klinefelter and Secretary Berg. Firefighters Phill Zimmerman, Chuck Royal, Ryan Berg, Doug Richter, Mark Redis (Zoom) as well as community members Cindy McKeon and Andrea Xaver were also present.  
Public Comment: Firefighter Zimmerman asked the board if they would start doing a flag salute to start the meeting.
Consent Agenda:

Commissioner Pidduck made a motion to approve the consent agenda.  Commissioner Anderson seconded.  Motion passed unanimously.
*  April 8th Meeting Minutes

*  Accounts Payable Check #’s 4504-4532 in the amount of $40,294.06
*  Payroll Check #’s 4500-4503 and EFTPS in the amount of $3,124.10
Correspondence:  N/A
Old Business:  

Classes – Commissioner Pidduck would like to start having quarterly community classes.  She scheduled a first aid class for July 13th and a CPR certification class for September 28th.  
Garage Sale – The commissioners agreed to wait until May of 2025 to have the next garage sale.

Call Report – BC Klinefelter gave an update on calls for 2024.  We have responded to 135 calls year to date.  
New Business:  N/A
Chief’s Report:   
· The DNR crew were here for a short time last week due to a fire in Lyman.
· The air packs are getting flow tested.  They do need upgrades as well, and Chief Berg has asked for a quote.

· Chief Berg and Lieutenant R. Berg are working on updating the response zones.

· The McMurray Fire Department is doing a great job figuring things out after their station fire.

· Chief Berg will be starting to speck a new fire engine this week.  He has a committee along with a previous fire truck salesman that will be helping.

· Pierce does have a “Build Back” program that could be an option for us.

· Two of our recruits that are in the EMT class are doing well.

· Six of our firefighters competed in a wildland competition last weekend in Leavenworth.

Assistant Chief/Battalion Chief Report: 
· DNR class held last week was very informative.  They spoke about weather, fuel, conditions, etc.

Executive Session:  N/A
Good of the Order:   N/A
Meeting adjourned at 7:18 p.m. (1918)
Respectfully submitted,

____________________




___________________________

Tracy Berg, Secretary




Herold Hudson, Commissioner Chair


